PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

20 October 2022

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolutions 75/290 A and B of 25 June
2021 entitled “Review of the implementation of General Assembly resolution 72/305 on the
strengthening of the Economic and Social Council” and “Review of the implementation of General
Assembly resolutions 67/290 on the format and organizational aspects of the high-level political
forum on sustainable development and 70/299 on the follow-up and review of the 2030 Agenda
for Sustainable Development at the global level” whereby the General Assembly decided to agree
at its seventy-seventh session on the annual theme of the 2024 session of the Economic and Social
Council and the 2024 high-level political forum on sustainable development and the set of Goals
to be reviewed by the high-level political forum in 2024, without prejudice to the Assembly’s full
review of the Council and the high-level political forum to be conducted at the seventy-eighth
session.

In this regard, I have the further honour to inform you that I have appointed H.E. Mrs.
Paula Narvdez Ojeda, Permanent Representative of Chile to the United Nations to facilitate
consultations with Member States related to the identification of the theme for the ECOSOC and
HILPF and the set of Goals to be reviewed by the HLPF in 2024.

In an effort to bring greater coherence to the work of the General Assembly, I intend to
invite Ambassador Narvaez Ojeda to brief the General Committee on a regular basis.

I would like to thank Ambassador Narvaez Ojeda for having accepted this important
responsibility. I trust that you will extend your full support and cooperation to her throughout the
consultative process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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